Dear Brethren May 1, 2023

A lot of different thing have taken place so far in this Summer quarter. I had the opportunity to speak at the Flatwood Church of Christ in Corbin KY, the Cherokee Church of Christ in Cherokee NC, and at the Pleasant View Church of Christ in Limestone TN. From April to June at the Stoney Creek Church of Christ I get to teach Bible class for two different age groups one on Sunday morning and other on Wednesday night.

My classes at school are going well and I am taking seven classes for this quarter. On Monday I have "Problems Facing The Church and Daniel." On Tuesday I have "How We Got The Bible, Debate, and Song Leading." On Thursday I have "Jehovah witnesses and Ezekiel." I am looking forward to all the classes and opportunities that have yet to come.

The school Lectureship is only one month away on June 4<sup>th</sup> - 7<sup>th</sup> Sunday through Wednesday. I get to speak on Monday at 10 A.M. and on Wednesday I get to teach the pre-teen/teen class in the morning as well. I pray I get to meet some of you at the lectureship if the Lord wills. If you are not able to make it in person, it will be live stream for all to watch the entire Lectureship.

Less than two months I will be graduating the 2<sup>nd</sup> year program I do plan on taking the 3<sup>rd</sup> year program and finished up the last of my classes. I pray that if the Lord wills I can continue to receive support for the last school year of mine at the Tri-Cities School Of Preaching and Christian Development of the August 2023 – June 2024 school year.

I am thankful and appreciate the support that you have given me to be able to go to school and to be able to go preach God's word to different congregations of the Lord Church. Thank You.

In Christian Love

Denver K. Tate